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August 19, 2024 

 
CIRCULAR LETTER TO ALL MEMBER COMPANIES 

 
Re: NCRF Compliance Audits 

 
       On April 1, 2023, several revisions to the Personal Auto Policy Program that had been approved 

by the Commissioner of Insurance became effective. The NCRF circular letter RF-22-8, 
published on June 16, 2022, provided details on the approved revisions to the Personal 
Automobile Manual rules.  (The NCRB circular letter A-22-1 issued on the same date likewise 
published those revisions.) 

     Based on preliminary audit results from the NCRF compliance team, it appears that some 
member companies may not be correctly rating private passenger auto policies in accordance 
with the revisions that were published in the above-referenced Facility circular, specifically with 
respect to Rule 3. Premium Determination.  Member companies are directed by the Board of 
Governors to review the rule changes published in NCRF circular letter RF-22-8, including 
specifically the changes to Rule 3. Premium Determination (reprinted below) to ensure 
compliance.  Further, member companies are directed by the Board of Governors to make any 
necessary updates to their rate order calculation, bearing in mind that these rule revisions were 
applicable to all new and renewal policies becoming effective on or after April 1, 2023.  

         
Please see to it that this Circular is brought to the attention of all interested personnel in your 
company. Any questions regarding this circular letter should be directed to Andy Montano at (919) 
582-1021 or email afm@ncrb.org.  
 

Sincerely,  
 

Andy Montano 
  

Automobile Manager 
 
RF-24-15 

https://www.ncrb.org/Portals/5/ncrf/circular%20letters/2022/RF-22-8%20Personal%20Auto%20Policy%20Program%20Revisions.pdf?ver=2022-06-16-143721-570
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